

James G. Ward

Direct Line: (617) 439-2818 Fax: (617) 310-9818

E-mail: jward@nutter.com

November 14, 2022 123651-1

Via E-Mail

Kristina Johnson, Chair Framingham Planning Board 150 Concord Street Framingham, MA 01702 planningboard@framinghamma.gov

Re: Petition for Zoning Map Change Nobscot Village District

Request to Continue November 17, 2022 Hearing

Dear Chair Johnson and Members of the Planning Board:

On behalf of the Petitioners seeking to rezone certain parcels of land to the Nobscot Village Zoning District, we request that the Board continue its scheduled November 17, 2022 hearing until January 2023. The Petitioners will also use this time to schedule community meetings with our neighbors to discuss the proposed project and to meet with the Planning and Community Development Director. The Petitioners recognize that because of the 90 day time frame set forth within G.L. c. 40A, § 5, that this will require new public notice in 2023 for the rescheduled hearing.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. Should you have any questions, please contact me.

James G. Ward

JGW:vam

5772652.1